

GERRISH TOWNSHIP

David Udy, Supervisor

2997 E. Higgins Lake Drive Roscommon, MI 48653 (989) 821-9313 (telephone) (989) 821-8627 (fax) supervisor@gerrishtownship.org

SUPERVISOR'S REPORT NOVEMBER 12, 2019

- Wednesday October 9th, I met with Stephen Hubble representing the 2020 Census. My role is "Getting the Word Out" regarding the upcoming census. Census jobs are available for Gerrish Township residents. Check out the flier on the township information board at the entrance of the hall. Everyone counts. The census is used to determine how many U.S. House seats our state gets. The census helps determine the distribution of more than \$675 billion in Federal funds and grants that will be distributed. The census also helps officials redraw congressional and state legislative districts.
- On Tuesday October 15, I attended the monthly meeting at Lyon Township to receive updates on the sewer feasibility study.
- On October 23rd I attended the Roscommon County Commissioners bimonthly meeting. The President and Board from Kirtland Community College gave a presentation to the commissioners highlighting plans for the college. The abandonment of the Roscommon campus was discussed. During public comments I announced the upcoming public meeting to share the sanitary sewer feasibility study to be held at the Lyon Township Fire Hall on October 28th. I also updated the commissioners on the progress the Gerrish Township Board has made relating to the remediation of our township hall. Special thanks need to be expressed to Treasurer Leasa Tulgetski for her work on this project with UDSA.
- Lease Tulgetski and I met with Lisa Leedy, President of Alliance for Economic Success, on Friday morning October 25th to review her progress on a new 5-Year Parks and Recreation Plan for our township.
- Monday morning October 28th, Attorney Scott Hess met with members of our committee looking into the issue of Short-Term Rentals. Committee members Leasa Tulgetski, Jason Jansen, Chief Hill also attended.